  OSAGE BEACH FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

August 21, 2018
Present: Director Tony Cicerelli, Director Rick Goedde, Fire Chief Jeff Dorhauer, Assistant Fire Chief Steve Stafford, Attorney Aaron Ellsworth, Fire Marshal Eddie Nicholson, Office Manager Shelley Dougan, Engineer Nate Coppock, Firefighter Newman, Firefighter Marra.
Director Cicerelli called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Public Hearing:

A Public Hearing was held per MO Revised State Statute 321.250 to set the 2018 tax rate.  Proposed for the district to set the tax rate at .7773.  Section 137.073.2, RSMo, states:  Any political subdivision that has received approval from voters for a tax increase after August 27, 2008, may levy a rate to collect substantially the same amount of tax revenue as the amount of revenue that would have been derived by applying the voter-approved increased tax rate ceiling to the total assessed valuation of the political subdivision as most recently certified by the city or county clerk on or before the date of the election in which such increase is approved, increased by the percentage increase in the consumer price index, as provided by law, except that the rate shall not exceed the greater of the most recent voter-approved rate or the most recent voter-approved rate as adjusted under subdivision (2) of subsection 5 of this section.  
It is for this reason that we are allowed to set our tax rate at .7773 as opposed to .7434. Director Goedde made a motion to set the 2018 tax rate at .7773.  Director Cicerelli seconded the motion.  Approved.  Motion passed. 

Notice of the Public Hearing was advertised in the Lake Sun and posted at Fire Station 1and Fire Station 2.
Public Comment:

Firefighter Eric Newman stated after the July 17th Board of Directors meeting that an open line and positive line of communication has been opened with management.
Consent Agenda:

Director Goedde made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Director Cicerelli seconded the motion. Approved. Motion passed. 

New Business:
Chief Dorhauer presented letters of commendations from Chief Reilly with Sunrise Beach Fire regarding the assistance from Fire Marshal Nicholson and Inspector Zumwalt while they were without an inspector for their district.  Chief Reilly also sent a letter of commendation regarding the assistance from Firefighter Jake Dill on a fire scene in their district.  Chief Dorhauer sent letters to Firefighter Alex Duley and Firefighter Matt Marra on behalf of their acting officer during the fire at the Outlet Mall recently.
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Chief Dorhauer discussed holding a second Board of Directors meeting in September for a 2019 budget workshop.  Office Manger Shelley Dougan will email Directors to set a date and time. 
Reports: 

Assistant Chief Stafford’s report was accepted as submitted.  Working on upcoming Mandatory training and promotional testing.  Working on future staffing planning.  
Fire Marshal Nicholson’s report was accepted as submitted.  On July 25th his office conducted fire extinguisher training for 25 employees at Lake Ozark Retirement.   
Captain’s report was accepted as submitted.  
Board of Directors had nothing additional to report.

Roll call vote to adjourn to Executive Session at 4:110 pm.: Director Cicerelli - yes; Director Goedde – yes.

General Meeting reconvened at 4:17 pm with Director Cicerelli stating there was nothing to report in open.

Meeting adjourned at 4:17 p.m. 

Next scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors is Tuesday, September 18, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. 

Approved by:

_________________________________

Date: _____________________________ 

Prepared by:  Shelley Dougan
